
***  Very Important Notice  ***





To All Eligible Employees and Dependents Covered by Oakland University’s Group Health Plans








On October 21, 1998 the Women’s Health and Cancer Rights Act was signed into law.  Beginning January 1, 1999 this law requires Oakland University’s group health plans and health insurance issuers that provide medical and surgical benefits for mastectomies to also provide coverage for reconstructive surgery and prostheses following mastectomies.





This notice provides you with information about the law’s provisions.





A participant or beneficiary who is receiving benefits in connection with a mastectomy and who elects breast reconstruction in connection with such mastectomy is provided coverage for:





reconstruction of the breast on which the mastectomy has been performed;





surgery and reconstruction of the other breast to produce a symmetrical appearance; and





prostheses and treatment of physical complications at all stages of the mastectomy, including lymphedema.





This coverage is provided in consultation with the attending physician and the patient, and is subject to annual deductible and coinsurance provisions that are consistent with those established for other benefits under the plan or coverage.





If you have any questions about the benefits provided under the law, please contact your insurance carrier customer service department.





WOMEN’S HEALTH AND CANCER RIGHTS ACT OF 1998








